

COMMENT

October 16, 2001

Ms. Jean A. Webb Secretary to the Commission Commodity Futures Trading Commission 1155 21<sup>st</sup> Street NW Washington, DC 20581

RECORDS SECTION

Mr. Jonathan G. Katz. Secretary to the Commission Securities and Exchange Commission 450 Fifth Street Washington, DC 20549-0609

Re:

Customer Margin Rules Relating to Security Futures 66 Fed Reg 50720

(October 4, 2001)

CFTC: "Customer Margin for Securities Futures"

SEC: File No. S7-16-01

Applicability of CFTC and SEC Customer Protection, Recordkeeping, Report, and Bankruptcy Rules and the Securities Investor Protection Act of 1970 to Accounts Holding Security Futures Products 66 Fed Reg 50786 (October 4, 2001)

CFTC: Proposed Rule 41.42 Treatment of Customer Funds

SEC: File No. S7-17-01

Dear Ms. Webb and Mr. Katz:

On behalf of the Futures Industry Association ("FIA") and the Securities Industry Association ("SIA", collectively, the "Associations"), we are requesting a 30-day extension of time to file comments on the joint CFTC/SEC release on customer margin and the joint CFTC/SEC release on customer funds related to security futures products. The comment period for both releases is scheduled to close on November 5, 2001.

We have attached to our request a copy of a letter dated October 10, 2001, sent by the Associations to the leadership of the House Committees on Financial Services and Agriculture and the Senate Committees on Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs. The letter addresses why the industry believes that, because of the tragic events of September 11, 2001, an extension of time to comment on the two releases is necessary to assure meaningful industry input. The Associations further believe that such an extension will have no adverse consequences. We are hopeful that, working with the two agencies, final rules can be in place by February 1, 2002 at the latest, in order to allow the industry time

to make the technological and operational changes necessary to commence trading in these products on or about April 1, 2002.

## Sincerely,

Barbara Wierzynski General Counsel Futures Industry Association Stuart Kaswell General Counsel Securities Industry Association

Ce: The Hon. Harvey Pitt, Chairman, Securities and Exchange Commission
The Hon. James E. Newsome, Acting Chairman, Commodity Futures Trading
Commission

The Hon. Thomas J. Erickson, Commissioner, Commodity Futures Trading Commission

The Hon. Barbara P. Holum, Commissioner, Commodity Futures Trading Commission

The Hon. David D. Spears, Commissioner, Commodity Futures Trading Commission

The Hon. Isaac C. Hunt, Jr., Commissioner, Securities and Exchange Commission The Hon. Laura S. Unger, Commissioner, Securities and Exchange Commission

Phyllis P. Dietz, Commodity Futures Trading Commission

Hong-ang Tran, Securities and Exchange Commission

Lawrence B. Patent, Commodity Futures Trading Commission

Michael A. Macchiaroli, Securities and Exchange Commission

October 10, 2001

The Honorable Michael G. Oxley Chairman House Committee on Financial Services 2129 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

## Dear Chairman Oxley:

As you are aware, the Commodity Futures Modernization Act of 2000 (CFMA) appears to have contemplated that the Securities and Exchange Commission (SEC) and the Commodity Futures Trading Commission (CFTC) will have completed the rulemakings necessary to permit full-scale trading of security futures by December 21, 2001. As you also know, the tragic events of September 11, 2001 have severely strained the systems, personnel and related operational resources of the firms, exchanges and clearing organizations that provide the infrastructure for the U.S. capital markets. The highest priority of these market participants is to restore and ensure the continued stable operation of those systems on which the U.S. capital markets, investors and corporations depend for the vitality of our financial economy. For many firms that have lost the primary data processing and communications systems on which their businesses depend, this is no mean undertaking. Firms that suffered extensive damage are now in the process of rebuilding their primary systems, rather than relying on back-up arrangements.

We understand from the members of our two trade associations that a consensus has emerged among industry participants that, as a result of these urgent priorities, a launch of single stock futures trading prior to the end of March 2002 is unrealistic. In addition, our members project that they may require approximately two months following the finalization of regulations governing these products to implement, test and place into production the systems changes necessary to comply with the new dual regulatory framework applicable to these products.

As important, the industry needs a meaningful opportunity to comment on proposed rules. The SEC and the CFTC recently have published for public comment extensive and complex new rule proposals governing various aspects of security futures trading and additional rule proposals are imminent. These rule proposals provide for a thirty-day public comment period. It appears that the agencies selected this extraordinarily short time period with the December 21 date in mind.

Against this background, we believe that the thirty-day time period is simply too short for robust private sector comment. Therefore, we will be requesting that the SEC and CFTC extend the relevant comment periods for these and any subsequent rulemaking proposals by an additional thirty days. As a result of recent events, a more thoughtful

review can be accommodated without any practical adverse impact on the timing of the launch of these products.

We sincerely appreciate your continued interest in and attention to these issues. If you should have any questions or concerns regarding this letter, please do not hesitate to contact either of the undersigned at your convenience.

Very truly yours,

Marc E. Lackritz President Securities Industry Association John Damgard President Futures Industry Association